Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
1997
Officers:  
President – Richard Eisenman
1st Vice President –John Farmer
2nd Vice President – John Debnam
Secretary-Art Gowan
Treasurer – Frank O’Brien
Chaplain – Roy Sandlin 
Registrar – Charles H. Davies
Historian – William K. Dorsey 
Parliamentarian – Rev. Walser H. Allen, Jr.
Trustee (Property) –Julian Walker
Board Member at Large – Douglas Fry
Board Member at Large – Lee Porter
Board Member at Large – John Thornhill
Significant Accomplishments:
· 18 Jan – Judge Gilbert Burnett presented a slide show about his visit to the USS Stennis and aircraft carrier.  President Dick Eisenman accompanied Judge Burnett; the Wilmington Council Navy League sponsored the event

· 22 Feb – George Washington’s birthday celebration at the Madeline Suite, UNCW

· Dr. William Frank Ansley presented “European Immigrant Farm Colonies in Pender County:  The Hugh McRae Experience”

· 14 Mar – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’

· 21 May – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’  

· Discussed poor attendance at regular meetings

· Revised chapter meeting schedule to four meetings per year: 

· George Washington’s birthday in February

· General meeting in May

· Independence Day in July

· General meeting in October

· Executive board meetings will be called as necessary

· Business meeting was called to change the chapter’s by-laws

· 21 Jun - Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’  

· Law Enforcement Award presentation discussion

· Proposed changes to chapter constitution

· 12 July - Social meeting at Wrightsville Beach Recreation Center –

· Catered pork BBQ 

· 25 compatriots and guests attended

· 23 Aug - Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’  

· Selected nominations committee

· Presented Law Enforcement Medal to Thomas Townsend, Captain of the Elizabethtown Police Department

· Treasurer’s report $787.42 in checking

· 8 Oct –Social meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW 

· Guest Speaker – Compatriot John Debnam spoke about his trip to China

· Twenty-nine compatriots and guests attended
· 22 Nov – Board of Directors meeting at Arby’s


New Members -1997 - none
There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  

George Nelson Bass (11 Jul 1919- 26 Jul 1997)
Chapter members holding state offices:
Charles H. Davies – State ROTC Awards Chairman (6th consecutive year)


